||
A1-MeR-2006 18:29 FROM HWFB ‘ TO 25898775 P.01-891

ST EEE CB(2) 1369/05-06(01)55 S {4
LC Paper No. CB(2) 1369/05-06(01)

B ERBRNTHREBRNBRGEEEHN LD R
Health, Welfare and Food Bureau

Government Secretariat, Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region

The People’s Republic of China

PE#EARR

Tel No. : (852) 2973 8189
Fax No.: (852) 2136 3281
Qur ref.: HWF(F) 3/4/4/1 Pt. 28

11 March 2006

Clerk to Panel
LegCo Panel on Food Safety and Environmental Hygiene
(Attn: Miss Betty Ma)
Legislative Council Building
- 8 Jackson Road, Central
Hong Kong
(Fax: 2509 0775)

Dear Miss Ma,

LegCo Panel on Food Safety and Environmental Hygiene
Regular Meeting on 14 February 2006

At the captioned meeting, the Panel requested the Administration to indicate
the timetable for introducing legislation for the “one licence for one shop” proposal.
Qur response is as follows please —

“Should no complicated legal issues arise during the drafting stage, the
Amendment Regulation for putting in place the requirement of “one

licence for one shop” could be ready for introduction to the Legislative
Council around mid-2006.”

Yours sincerely,

(Ms Shirley Kwan)
for Secretary for Health, Welfare and Food

c.c. DFEH (Attn: Mr Gregory Leung) 2524 1977
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